
Embassy of India 
Madrid 

*** 

Dated: 23 December 2021 
 
 
Subject: Advisory against illegal Consular agents in Spain. 

It has been brought to the notice of the Embassy that there are many 

illegal Consular agents in Spain, who process applications on charges for 

above the prescribed Consular and Passport fees. These agents 

misguide applicants and also forge documents. 

 
2. It has been decided that with effect from 1 January 2022, 

applications would not be accepted from any agent/third party 

representative. BLS International will not accept applications processed 

by agents/third parties. Agents/third parties would also not be allowed to 

collect documents, on behalf of the applicants. 

 
3. Applicants are required to send their applications, completely in all 

respect, directly to BLS International, in person or by post. For further 

details please visit, Embassy’s website: 

https://www.eoimadrid.gov.in/index.php and BLS International’s website 

https://www.eoimadrid.gov.in/index.php

